TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
Brownfields Redevelopment Agency
Monday, March 23, 2015 
Regular Meeting – 7:00 P.M.
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
MINUTES - Draft
Call to Order
Ms. Sylvester called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Present:   Carla Sylvester, Cindy Karlson, Kay Willson, Dan Wolfram, Scott Bristol.
Absent:  Mary Ann Dostaler, William DeMore, Staff Liaison Phil Sissick. 
Adoption of Agenda

Ms. Karlson made a motion to adopt the agenda as amended, adding an item under New Business to discuss William DeMore and move New Business – Watrous Street up to Staff reports, seconded by Mr. Wolfram, Vote:  5/0/0, motion carried.  

Approval of Minutes

Regular Meeting on February 23, 2015
Corrections – on top of page 2 – QAPP is correct spelling; and a “request for an extension was submitted”.  Mr. Wolfram made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected, seconded by Mr. Bristol, Vote 4/0/1 (Karlson), motion carried. 

Public Comment – None 
Staff Reports - None
Brownfields Agency Liaison Reports – Ms. Dostaler unable to attend, however, Ms. Sylvester was updated on the Board of Finance and advised the Agency on One Watrous Street.  A judge issued an order to remove the water tower and the Town will contract this work and bill back or lien the property for the cost to remove.

Ms. Sylvester attended a Board of Finance meeting, presented the Agency’s budget and items being worked on and it was well-received.   The recommended budget is being submitted. 

Agency members were asked to submit three ideas at next meeting.  
Continued Business

US EPA Brownfields Assessment Grant
On March 3, an extension until September 30 was granted.  Fuss and O’Neill will be marking field locations on April 9, and have asked that representative from Town or Agency be present to review locations.  They are planning to drill on 16/17th of April.  
DECD STEAP Grant – 13 Watrous Street

Ms. Sylvester met with Mr. Jylkka and he is familiar with the recordkeeping requirements.  Emails should be submitted for work done.  

All files should be going to Jeff Jylkka.  

Also discussed was the update of the Agency’s web page.  

New Business
1 Watrous Street

100 Main Street

The Town has requested the Agency look at the property; for possibly relocating fuel two new Town fuel tanks. 
Service of William DeMore  
Based on the assumption that Mr. DeMore has not been reappointed, but Mr. Bristol drafted a letter of thanks for all Bill’s service.  
Public Comment (pertaining to current agenda items only) - None
Confirm next meeting (April 27, 2015) - Confirmed
Adjournment

Mr. Wolfram made a motion to adjourn this meeting, seconded by Mr. Bristol.
Respectfully submitted, 

Notes transcribed from disk, Clerk not present

Jennifer Carducci, Recording Clerk

